

18/12/2013

Dear Friends.

Once again, it is time for the most festive season of the year. As they say, time flies and it really did in our case. Looking back, we see that the year has been full of challenges and new activities.

This year, we were proud to launch two major activities; the EEF Brotherhood Programme and the Strategic Planning. I am sure that these two will keep us already busy in the next year as well.

Going forward, we have enjoyed to be a major player in the format review of the FEI Furusiyya Nations Cup Series as well as other major rules/revisions. The meetings organised by the EEF proved to be of essence to many stakeholders and we are thankful to all participants including our colleagues from the FEI.

The horse industry, Sports Forums, General Assemblies, EU discussions, endurance challenges, and many other daily matters were among our activities this year. All this progress was possible with you, our members. The EEF continued to evolve with the sport and for the sport.

Last but not least, I hereby would like to thank my fellow colleagues, the EEF Board Members, secretary general, and our assistant. I am grateful for their hands-on involvement and enthusiasm in every step of the way.

Coming to the most important part, I would like to extend our greetings for the season on behalf of the EEF.

May you have a wonderful Christmas with your loved ones and a happy new year.

How fied Herry.

Dr. Hanfried Haring

President